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FADE IN:

INT. LOS ANGELES - BEL AIR HOTEL - RESTAURANT

BETHANY
I Love you John! 

JOHN
I love you too, Beth!

BETHANY
This is just a wonderful night! Can 
you believe that our very first 
date was in this restaurant, at 
this very table, exactly 676 days 
ago?

JOHN
Yes Baby! I remember it.

BETHANY
Oh and they have the same salt and 
pepper shakers, can you believe it?

JOHN
Yes Sweetie! The restaurant has not 
changed management.

BETHANY
Oh gosh, there is also Eduardo-the 
waiter! Eduardo come here! We are 
back, Eduardo!!!

JOHN
Shhh Honey! There are other people 
in this restaurant!

BETHANY
Oh... I don't care! You are the 
love of my life! My mama and papa 
adore you and our children are 
going to be so lucky to have a 
truly happy couple as their 
parents!

JOHN
Speaking of which, baby...



2.

BETHANY
Oh sorry John! I was so focused on 
tonight that I forgot you might 
have a reason to bring me here, in 
this exact same restaurant on our 
22nd month anniversary. What is it?

JOHN
Listen Beth, we need to talk.

BETHANY
What?

JOHN
Listen, these two years have been 
the most beautiful of my li...

BETHANY
No you listen to me, you son of a 
bitch! YOU need to talk to ME? Are 
you serious?!? After all we have 
done together, just like this, you 
need to talk?!?

JOHN
Ehy Baby, just listen...

BETHANY
No no no no! I gave up my dreams 
for you ok? For this relationship I 
gave up my line of couture for dogs 
and this is how you repay me? 
Breaking up with me on the eve of 
our 93th week together?

JOHN
What? Ok, first of all Honey, you 
were just drawing dogs at your 
place when we first met...

BETHANY
You so don't understand me! I was a 
purist! I followed the steps of the 
great Edgar Allan Poe! I gave up 
everything for you, you ignorant 
jerk...even my virginity!

JOHN
But Sweetie, I was a virgin as well 
and we agreed to lose it together..



3.

BETHANY
Yeah whatever! You totally had sex 
with that ugly Sally-bitch, who was 
your classmate in High School!

JOHN
Wait...hold on one second! Sally 
was just my best friend and that 
was years ago. You and I didn't 
even start dating! Wait...we didn't 
even go to the same high 
school...how do you know that?

BETHANY
Maybe because instead of you, 
"Mr.Need to talk", I really do love 
you and I ask about your past to 
your mom during our Sunday 
brunches.

JOHN
Wait Beth...you and my mother have 
Sunday brunches?

BETHANY
Ugh yeah! After church with your 
aunt, you asshole!

JOHN
Ok, what else don't I know about 
you? Maybe you'll even say that you 
cheated on me right?

BETHANY
No! Well... I just made out with 
Eduardo during our first date and 
then I had sex with him after you 
brought me back home...but that 
doesn't count alright?!?

JOHN
Oh hell yeah it does! You just had 
sex after our very first date and 
you still think that this place is 
special? So you weren't even a 
virgin when we slept together!!!

BETHANY
Oh sorry Mr. Professor, but 
"virgin" is until you make "love" 
for the first time! Sex doesn't 
count! Ugh, my parents were right: 
you really are a stupid goat!
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JOHN
Ok I can't take this anymore, I'm 
leaving!

BETHANY
Oh yes, go! Go to that Sally and 
her crappy red tresses! Hope she 
chokes on them!

JOHN
I wanted to marry you, you stupid 
bitch!!!

BETHANY
What?!? What are you talking about?

JOHN
I prepared this night in all its 
little details just to propose to 
you, if you only had let me "talk"! 
But I was the lucky one! Because 
this made me realize what a true 
psycho you really are and you know 
what Beth? We are done! It's over!

BETHANY
John... wait! Did you notice they 
have the same menu of 676 days ago?

                                                    FADE OUT.


